
Sunday, 1/22 

 CLOW, 9:15 am Mass 

 3 yr. old, Pre-K, K, Parish Hall  9:15am 

 Confirmation, Parish Hall 7 pm 
Monday, 1/23 

 RE Grds 1-5, School/Hall 3:30-5pm 

 RE Older Sac, Rm. B 3:30-5pm 
Tuesday, 1/24 

 RE Grds 1-5, School/Hall 3:30 - 5 pm 

 RE Grds 7-8, Parish Hall 7 - 8:15 pm 

 RE 2nd Gr. Signups, Rm C 6-7  pm 

 Perpetual Help Devotion, Church 7 pm 
Wednesday, 1/25 

 RE Grds 1-5, School/Hall 3:30 - 5 pm 

 RE Grds 6, Parish Hall 7 - 8:15 pm 

Wednesday, 1/25, cont.  

 2nd Gr. Signups, RE office 10am-5pm 
Thursday, 1/26 

 Centering Prayer, Hall 9 am 

 Youth Group, Parish Hall, 7:30pm 

 RCIA, Chapel 7 pm 

 2nd Gr. Signups, RE Office 10am-5pm  
Friday, 1/27 
Saturday, 1/28 

 Men’s Fellowship, Chapel 7:30 am 
Sunday, 1/29 

 No CLOW 

 No RE Classes 

 Meet the Intezars, 9:15/10:45 mass 

 
SCHEDULE OF  

MASSES 
Daily Masses: 

Monday-Friday,  
8:00 am 

 
Saturday Masses: 

8:00 am & 5:00 pm 
 

Sunday Masses: 
7 am, 8 am, 9:15 am,  
10:45 am,  12:15 pm,  

6:00 pm  
 
 
 
 

CONFESSIONS: 
Saturday:  3:30 pm  

to 4:30 pm 
Parish Office: 682-2486 

www.ctkph.org 
 

Religious Ed:  686-1017 
www.ctkreligious 

education.org 
 

Youth Ministry: 676-0979 
www.ctkym.org 

 
Facebook:  Christ the King  

Catholic Community of 
Pleasant Hill 

WEEK AT A GLANCE            Mass Intentions        
1/23 8 am - Paul & J .P. Sbragia +                     
1/24 8 am - Alwin & Steffi 
1/25 8 am - Remedias Hernandez+  
                       Mary Ang+                      
1/26 8 am - Concordia Munoz+              
1/27 8 am - Dorothy Prochaska+ 
Saturday, 1/28 
8 am - Paul Olson+ 
5 pm - Glor ia Maliwanag+                     
Sunday, 1/29 
7 am -  Victor  L. Giongco+ 
8 am - Donald  & Helene Wilson+ 
9:15 am - CTK School Students 
10:45 am –Margaret Cooney+ 
12:15 pm - CTK Parishioners                              
6:00 pm - John Connolly+ 

To Hear the Gospel and Make a Difference 

Christ the King Church 



 
PARISH STAFF CONTACTS 

Fr. Paulson Mundanmani               682-2486 
      paulson.ctk@gmail.com 
Fr. Vince Cotter                              682-2486 
       vcotter643@aol.com 
Fr. Brian Timoney,  Michael Dibble 
and Fr. Tom Burns                         682-2486 
Deacon Ashmore jashmore1108@gmail.com 
Fr. Brian Joyce    brianjoyce.ctk@gmail.com 
Sr. Dominic Bonnici, OP                682-2486 
     sisterdominic.marie@gmail.com 
Kate Doherty                                  682-2486 
      katedoherty.ctk@gmail.com 
Religious Education Director            
Sr. Maureen Viani, SNJM             686-1017 
      mvianictkre@gmail.com 
Assoc. Director:  Joan Smits          686-1017 
       jsmitsctkre@gmail.com 
Youth Minister, Rick Lejano         676-0979 
      ctkyouthminister@gmail.com                               
Chris Caban, Principal                   685-1109 
       ccaban@ctkschool.org         
Al Garrotto:  RCIA/faith share      849-6319 
      algarrotto@comcast.net    
Robin Morley, Office Staff            682-2486 
      ctk.robin@gmail.com 
Helen Christian, Office Staff         682-2486 
      hchristian326@gmail.com 
Kathy Ridgway, Office Staff         682-2486 
     kridgway02@gmail.com 
Phyllis Gurnett, Music Director 
       pgurnett9@aol.com 

Third Sunday in Ordinary Time 
First Reading:   
Isaiah 8:23-9:3  

         Zebulun and Naphtali were two 
Jewish tribes who had settled in the 
northern area of the Holy Land. 
Eight centuries before Christ, this 
area experienced a bitter defeat at 
the hands of Assyria. The prophet 
Isaiah offers these northern people 
hope by looking ahead to a day 
when they would be especially 
blessed. This northern area of Israel 
was later known as Galilee, and 
Christians have seen Jesus as ful-
filling this prophecy.                          

Second Reading: 
  1 Corinthians 1:10-13,17 

    In his first letter to the Corinthi-
ans, Paul deals with issues the 
Church faces in every age. After 
Paul founded this community and 
moved on, he heard of polarizations 
in the Corinthian Church. In today’s 
passage, he speaks bluntly to them 
about these divisions.     

Dear Friends, 
Each January I begin to gear up for the two weeks in which Christ the King hosts the 
Winter Nights Shelter. This year Christ the King will be hosting Winter Nights from 
Monday March 27th – Sunday April 9th.  This winter has been particularly cold and 
rainy and I have been thinking about the homeless a lot these past weeks. I am com-
forted in knowing that our community can make a bit of difference for homeless fami-
lies and assure that fewer children are faced with sleeping in cars during these frigid 
nights by participating in this rotating family shelter. 
Let me share a little information for those unfamiliar with Winter Nights. The Winter 
Nights Program in Contra Costa County provides a clean, safe, and warm facility at 
night and a daytime services center during winter for homeless families with chil-
dren.  Congregations throughout Central and East Contra Costa provide space, meals, 
and volunteers on a two-week rotating basis.  Winter Nights Shelter last year pro-
vided: 
A warm, safe place to sleep for 96 family members --majority children-- from October 

through May. 
Transportation to school each day for the children. 
Daytime “Oasis” (service center provided by St. Vincent de Paul Society of Contra Costa 

County) for the parents to job search, access services, find low-income housing, 
shower, wash clothes. 

Case management by pro bono Social Worker. 
Bus and BART tickets for parents to get to work. 
Meals, tutoring and mentoring by volunteers with 28 congregations. 
Opportunities for appearing in the Homeless Court to expunge records. 
Data for the Homeless Management of Information System (HMIS). 
Professional staff 24 hours a day, 7 days a week. 
Health care, screening, inoculations through Contra Costa County services. 

 
Winter Nights is an emergency shelter so it is understood that families can only partici-
pate in the program once. As a host, Christ the King transforms our parish gym into a 
shelter space. The shelter opens at 5 p.m. each weeknight and clients are off site by 7 
a.m. The shelter is open all day Saturday and Sunday. During the 2 week stay we pro-
vide food for breakfast, brown bagged lunches, as well as a hot, home cooked meal 
every night. Part of the obligation of every host community is to make sure that there 
is a representative from the parish on site at all times.  To fulfill that obligation, we 
even have volunteers who arrive at 8 p.m. and sleep on air mattresses in the parish hall 
until breakfast servers come in at 6 a.m. On a typical weeknight, clients arrive at 5 p.m. 
and we have available for them an after school snack. At this time kids play, volunteer 
tutors help with homework and families settle in after a long day. At 6:30 volunteers, 
clients, and staff circle up to have announcements and say grace and then dinner is 
served. After dinner we sometimes have a fun activity, a therapy dog, or a service 
someone has volunteered such as hair cutting available and by 8:00 p.m. lights are out. 
Weekends are the hardest times to serve because though we need volunteers on site, 
clients are free to go to the park or movies or sign out to see their families so we never 
know how many folks will be around. Over the years many ministries and individuals 
have helped by providing meals, volunteering, or donating food. This year we will be 
changing the way we sign up ministries and individuals to volunteer. We will be asking 
ministries or groups to “adopt a night”.  Along with bringing dinner they will be re-
sponsible for helping to run the shelter from 5 p.m.- 8 p.m. This takes from 5-8 volun-
teers so even a small group can volunteer. Individuals who would like to help will be 
asked to come to a training the week before the shelter starts that will prepare them 
for serving and at that training will have the chance to volunteer for various jobs. If 
your ministry or group is interested in adopting a night, or you are an individual willing 
to plan an activity, bring a therapy dog, or provide another service please contact Kate 
Doherty (246-1128) to get on the schedule. 
 

With Gratitude, 
Kate Doherty 

 
 



Pray for Our Sick   
May you be wrapped up 
in God’s  love, Found 
deep in His everlasting 

wings,  
Carried and kept, safe and cherished.  

May the healing power of Christ 
breathe across your being now.  

Belinda Bennett, 
 Manuelle Lappanzio, 

 Ondreea Powers, 
 Jim Olwell,  

Romerico Gilbuena 

Scan this QR graphic 
with your cell phone to 
connect with our donation 
site or go online to 
ctkph.org.  Thank you for 
your  support.   

Christ the King Catholic School’s 
annual Open House will take place 
Sunday, January 29 at 10:30 am.  All 
families interested in learning more 
about our parish school are welcome.  
Families with kindergarten applicants 
are also encouraged to join us on 
February 2nd at 8 am for a special 
tour of the early childhood program.  
For more information, visit the 
school website at 
www.ctkschool.org.  

Save the Date!  2017 Menôs Re-
treat, March 24-26.   For  more in-
formation,  to register, or if you want 
to help on a committee, call Pete 
O’Brien at 925-899-6662.   

Applications for Christ the King 
school year to begin:  If you wish to 
apply for openings in kindergarten 
through eighth grade, download an 
application packet at 
www.ctkschool.org. Completed appli-
cations are due by February 7th.  
Bring your completed application 
with all required paperwork to the 
school office to sign up for testing 
and an interview.     

St. Bonaventure Womenôs Chris-
tian Fellowship invites you to their  
annual retreat.  A weekend of prayer, 
learning and community led by Fr. 
Joseph Kim.  The theme is Keys to 
Spiritual Freedom and the date is 
January 27-29 at St. Claire’s Retreat 
Ctr in Soquel.   For details, call 
Maureen at 925-360-1621. 

 

Save the date:  
World Day of the 
Sick.  Saturday,  
Feb. 11 at 11:00 am.  
The Cathedral of 

Christ the Light, 2121 Harr ison 
St., Oakland.  Bishop Barber invites 
all who are sick or ill, as well as fam-
ily members, caregivers and 
healthcare providers to observe this 
day with him. Please join us on Feb. 
11 to pray for healing and hope in 
this fragile population.  This day will 
include Mass, Anointing of the Sick, 
Blessings and Distribution of holy 
water from Lourdes.  A reception 
will follow.   

Married and Loving It  (Most of 
the Time) - Saturday, Feb. 11, 
12:00 pm - 5:00 pm.  St. Agnes Par-
ish in Concord and Worldwide Mar-
riage Encounter invite you to spend 
an afternoon with your spouse to en-
rich your relationship and have your 
vows renewed after Mass.  Join them 
at Cauchi Hall at St. Agnes Parish in 
Concord.  Advanced registration re-
quired.  916-806-4601.  

Church Support 1/15/17 $37,345  (Plate Collection $32,140.82 + online giving $5,205)                     

Have you lost someone you love?  
Could you use some support?  We 
will be offering a 7 week grief sup-
port workshop this spring to provide a 
safe place to remember, to share, and 
to learn tools to help you move 
through this difficult period with 
grace and support.  For the first time, 
we will be offering the workshop in 
the mornings to accommodate those 
who prefer not to drive at night.  The 
sessions will meet Friday mornings 
from 9:00 - 11:00 am, beginning Feb. 
24.  Coffee and pastries will be served 
starting at 8:30, and the session will 
begin at 9:00 am.  Contact Kate at 
925-246-1128 to register or email at 
katedoherty.ctk@gmail.com.     

Donôt Miss the Heavenly Womenôs 
Retreat Weekend at Villa Maria 
Del Mar in Santa Cruz.  Fr iday, 
Feb. 17 to Sunday, Feb. 19, 2017.  
Cost is $260 for a shared room and 
$345 single, which includes 2 nights, 
5 meals and all programming.  The 
retreat leader is Sr. Molly Neville, a 
recognized leader in adult spiritual 
formation.  Registration forms are in 
the vestibule or you can sign up after 
mass next weekend.  Contact Kate for 
more information at 246- 1128.   

Meet the Intezar family! (the refu-
gee family we have been accompany-
ing.)  On Sunday, Jan. 29th, the Inte-
zars will be here at CTK to meet with 
our core team.  As a way to thank you 
for your support, our team and the 
family will be serving coffee and do-
nuts after the 9:15 and 10:45 masses.  
We hope you will come over to say 
“hi”, and share a smile and donut with 
us!   

An invitation to attend Listen for 
Lifeôs, ñNotes for Nourishmentò 
concert series.  Once a month, mu-
sicians perform for free at family 
friendly concerts at St. Joseph Basili-
ca in Alameda (1109 Chestnut St).   
The next concert is this weekend, 
Sunday, Jan. 22 at 3 pm, featuring 5 
young female performers from Tur-
key, Iran, Asia and USA.  Donations 
will benefit 2 organizations that help 
women.  For more information on 
this monthly series, call Listen for 
Life at 510-540-8136.  

Carondelet High Schoolôs annual 
Mother-Daughter retreat is being 
held on Sunday, Feb. 26 from 9:15am
-1:30pm.  The retreat is open to all 
mothers, grandmothers, aunts, and 
their daughters who are currently in 
9th grade or above.  This is a special 
time for mothers and daughters to 
explore, affirm and celebrate their 
unique bond.  To register, visit  
carondeleths.org.   



During Christmas vacation , two of our 
CTK parishioners, Jennifer Murphy 

and her daughter, Elizabeth, delivered 
forty dresses and 10 pairs of shorts to 

“The Hands of Love” children's board-
ing home in Bucerias, Mexico.  All of 
the items were sewn by our Dress a 

Child Around the World Ministry here 
at CTK.   

The ministry has donated over 7000 
dresses to the less fortunate around the 
world!  The material and resources are 
all donated, along with the generous 

time and talent of the volunteers.   

Dear CTK Community, 
We are in need of three booster seats for our refugee fami-
ly, so the youngest children, ages 5,6 and 8, may ride safe-
ly in our vehicles.  If you have one that you can donate, 
please call Patty 925-686-0262 for pick up.  Thank you!  


